0O.S.E.A. Non-Approved Minutes
November 5, 2006

Best Western Motel

Stroud, Oklahoma

Members present: Norma Jo White, Susan Goodman, Nancy Casteel, Tracie Albert, Carol Anwar,
Patty Peters, and Vicki Sue Loehrs.

Non member present: Barbara Klein.
Meeting was called to order at 1:40 p.m. by President: Nancy Casteel.

Tracie Albert, Treasurer:

" Current balance $4,136.37.

" Paid Mike Pearson $50.00 check number 815.

" Barbara Kline paid $100.00 check number 6012 for C.E.U.'s.

" Norma White paid $75.00 check number 232 for O.S.E.A. membership.

" Currently we have 14 O.S.E.A. members.

Susan Goodman, Advisory Board:

" Carrie Dooley term ended as of October 1, 2006. This position is open and you don't need to be
an O.S.E.A. member to serve. Advisory Board meets twice a year and sit for state exam if
needed. If anyone is interested in this open position, contact Susan Goodman or Carol Anwar.
" An electrologist from California who currently lives in Oklahoma wants reciprocity between
states. See part 536.7 Act part D. She is doing online education with theory and bookwork.
She has 150 hours in California but doesn't do a full year with hands on.

" Many questions and concerns were raised about our law and reciprocity:

¢ How many months should be spread out for the 150 hours?

¢ She still needs to pass our state exam.

¢ Should we open an act with legislature to change?

¢ Should the medical board decide accreditation?

¢ Per Nancy Casteel, the Medical Board is concerned with the lack of Electrologists and no new
students coming out of school.

¢ General consensus is to keep the 150 hours with at least three months: let Medical Board
decide.

Nancy Casteel, President:

" Passed out handout from Kathy Plant showing current licensed Electrologists as of August
2006.

" Education Program: Nancy received O.S.E.A. scholarship to attend AEA convention: Laser Hair
Removal -vs.- Electrology.

" Passed out hair growth cycles per body area.

Carol Anwar:

" Wants to put non-approved minutes on website until they are approved at the next meeting.
Motion by Susan Goodman to put non-approved minutes on website until approved at next
meeting. Tracie Albert seconded the motion. All present were in favor.

" To check C.E.U.'s guidelines, click on link to Medical Board website.

New Business:
" 2007 A.E.A. convention will be held in San Francisco, November 2, 3, and 4th.



Next O.S.E.A. meeting will be Sunday, April 22, 2007, 1:30 p.m. at Stroud. All members and
nonmembers are invited. C.E.U.'s will be given.

Meeting adjourned at 4:04 p.m.



